
 
 

August 04, 2024 
Please take a moment to sign our   attendance register located in each pew.

 
 
 
 
 

 

(**Indicates, please stand as able)    
 

Greeting/Life of the Church                                                              
 

Prelude                                           Carol Stewart                                                            
         “Guide Me, O Thou Great Jehovah”         John Hughes/Rick Parks 
                               

**Call to Worship 
We do not live by bread alone, but by the life-giving word of God’s love. 
God, give us the bread of life, today and always.  
Too long have we lived with hunger, seeking to fill our appetites with 
food that leaves us wanting. 
Too long we have starved ourselves of spiritual food that truly 
satisfies. 
“I am the Bread of Life,” Jesus tells us. “Whoever comes to me will 
never be hungry.” 
“Whoever believes in me will never be thirsty.”  
Come, Holy Spirit. Feed us with your grace and love. 
May we love our neighbors, ourselves, and you, so that we may 
never be hungry again. Amen.  
 

**Opening Hymn            “One Bread, One Body”       (v. 1-3) UMH #620 
 

Opening Prayer (unison)                                              
Spirit of God, dwell among us and revive us. You know the 
deep hungers that motivate us, and the attempts we make to 
satisfy these hungers. You alone know the grace and peace 
that can nourish us to full strength, in body and soul. Feed us, 
Bread of Life, with food that lasts. Give enough to share with 
others who also hunger, even if they know not what they 
hunger for. We rejoice in your bread, for it truly satisfies. Give 
us the wisdom to receive it, that we may taste and see your 
goodness, O Lord. Amen.  
 

Children’s Moments                  
 

Prayer Hymn         “Tell Me the Stories of Jesus”        (v. 1,2) UMH #277 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Prayers of the Faithful & the Lord’s Prayer 
Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name. Thy 
Kingdom come, thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven. Give 
us this day our daily bread. And forgive us our sins as we forgive 
those who sin against us.  And lead us not into temptation, but 
deliver us from evil. For thine is the kingdom, and the power and 
the glory forever. Amen. 
 

Offering/Offertory                                                           Carol Stewart                                                            
                                           “New Life”                     John W. Peterson 
     

**Doxology                                                                         UMH #95 

**Prayer of Dedication 
Generous God, you feed us well in body and in spirit. Your grace 
never runs short, but meets us in our need. Make us one with all 
your children, that these gifts and our good works may bring 
comfort to those who grieve, friendship to those who are lonely, 
and provision to those who are in need. This we pray, in your 
blessed name. Amen.  
 

Ministry of Music         “Ukrainian Flowers”       Melody Kelley, vocal solo 
Written by Melody Kelley in honor of Roger McMurrin and the Ukrainian Orphans 

 

Scripture Reading                                                      Ephesians 4:1-16                                           2 Samuel 11:26-12:13a 
L: The Word of God for the People of God. 
P: Thanks be to God! Amen. 
 

Sermon                          “New Life in Christ”               Pastor Jeff Bandy 
 

Sacrament of Baptism/Welcoming New Members                UMH #33-39 
                 Baptisms: John Thomas Fielding Pitcock, Austin Thomas Pitcock 
            New Members: Austin Thomas Pitcock, Robert Schalle, Amy Schalle,     
                                           Lucy Parsons, Kimberly Nelson, Peggy Lindsey 
 

Sacrament of Holy Communion                                         UMH #12-15 
 

**Closing Hymn             “Baptized in Water”       (see insert) TFWS#2248 
 

**Sending Forth 
 

Postlude                                                                        Carol Stewart                                                            
                                   “The Family of God”                William J. Gaither 
 

           

 

 

The Altar Flowers are given by John & Elaine Grayson  
in honor of their 58th Wedding Anniversary. 

 



Scripture Reading – Ephesians 4:1-16 (NIV) 
 
 
 

Unity and Maturity in the Body of Christ 
 

4 As a prisoner for the Lord, then, I urge you to live a life 

worthy of the calling you have received. 2 Be completely humble 

and gentle; be patient, bearing with one another in love. 3 Make 

every effort to keep the unity of the Spirit through the bond of 

peace. 4 There is one body and one Spirit, just as you were called 

to one hope when you were called; 5 one Lord, one faith, one 

baptism; 6 one God and Father of all, who is over all and through 

all and in all. 
 

7 But to each one of us grace has been given as Christ 

apportioned it. 8 This is why it says: 

“When he ascended on high, 

    he took many captives 

    and gave gifts to his people.” 
 

9 (What does “he ascended” mean except that he also 

descended to the lower, earthly regions? 10 He who descended is 

the very one who ascended higher than all the heavens, in order 

to fill the whole universe.) 11 So Christ himself gave the 

apostles, the prophets, the evangelists, the pastors and 

teachers, 12 to equip his people for works of service, so that the 

body of Christ may be built up 13 until we all reach unity in the 

faith and in the knowledge of the Son of God and become 

mature, attaining to the whole measure of the fullness of Christ. 
 

14 Then we will no longer be infants, tossed back and forth by 

the waves, and blown here and there by every wind of teaching 

and by the cunning and craftiness of people in their deceitful 

scheming. 15 Instead, speaking the truth in love, we will grow to 

become in every respect the mature body of him who is the 

head, that is, Christ. 16 From him the whole body, joined and 

held together by every supporting ligament, grows and builds 

itself up in love, as each part does its work. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Rev. Jeff Bandy 

Office Hours M, T, TH 9:00am-3:00pm & by Appt. 
 Office: (937) 372-7601 ext. 13 

pastorjeff@fcum.org  ◊  www.fcum.org 
Like and Follow us on Facebook @ FCUM.Xenia 
We are a Stephen Ministry Congregation 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

August 04, 2024 -  Worship Team 
 

           

  Ushers               Gerald Mahan, Chad Mossing,  
   Edward Stidham, Margaret Stidham 
        

  Greeters     Bruce Spitler, Debbie Spitler 
   

  Liturgist     Suzanne Bandy 
 

  Organist Carol Stewart    
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VBS camp firelight was a wonderful week! It was so wonderful 
because our fabulous volunteers: Margaret Stidham, Carla & Michaela 
Skaggs, Moira, Misha & Loren Ackenhausen were busy decorating. 
Helping with Registration and Greeting our families were Nancy May, 

Judy Mahan, Margaret Stidham and Suzanne Bandy. Each morning Micah Fleming and 
Will Mossing welcomed our VBS kids and staff with announcements, music, and our daily 
Bible Verse. Pam Colbrunn and her granddaughter, Annaliese Albertini taught our kids 
new songs and motions each day. Our own Pastor Jeff led recreation daily along with his 
youth assistants, Micah Fleming, Will Mossing, and Abby Mackey. The last day each 
received a whipped cream pie in their face. Craft leader Erika Stone, along with her 
helpers: Deb Spitler, Moira Ackenhausen, Bryce Duelley, and Makenzie Jones provided 
crafts on Monday and Tuesday while Chris Allen and Diana (Sparky) Burdick excited the 
kids Wednesday and Thursday with fun and educational science activities. Everyone’s 
favorite: Snacks were led by Sharon Boothe and her crew: Diane Vandine, Judy Mahan, 
Evelyn Nicholson, Sandy Pramer, Becky Cultice, and Diana Burdick. Classes were 

provided for children 4 years old through those finishing 5th grade. Our classrooms were 
led by our loving teachers and their helpers. Isabelle Wickline took good care of our little 
ones in the nursery. 4 year olds – Leader: Lynn Engle assisted by Alainah Skaggs and 
Catherine Mossing. 5 year olds – Leader: Jane Henning assisted by Molly Mossing. 
Kindergarten/1st Grade – Leader: Kim Nelson assisted by Janet Adkins. 2nd /3rd Grade – 
Leader: Karen Mossing assisted by Lucy Parsons and Morgan Fleming. 4th /5th Grade – 
Leader: Carla Skaggs. Greeter and Security: Rick Smith. Photographer: Mike Murray. 
Bakers: Ann Wolf, Debi Hall, Lucy Parsons, Alice Osman, Becky Tittle, Laurie Krakowiak, 
and Debbie Spitler. Cleanup: Diane Burdick, Margaret Stidham, and Jane Henning. We 
want to give a heartfelt thank you to all of our VBS helpers, as well as our 
church Secretary: Deb Klaty and Custodian: Crystal Hoskins for keeping 
everything clean and ready to go.  
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WELCOME VISITORS!

If you are visiting with us today, we welcome you and hope you will come back and 
worship with us again soon. We would love to get to know you, please take a 
moment to provide your information in the attendance register located in each pew. 

 

Sunday School Studies 
  

Double I will meet in Rm 8, Substitute Leader Linda Baxter, study of “Esther, 
Character Under Pressure” by Patty Pell.  
  

Open Doors will meet in the Parlor, Leader Sandy Pramer, study of “Troublesome 
Bible Passages” by Douglas E. Wingeier and David Lowes Watson.  
  

Grades 6-12 will resume Sunday, Aug. 25 and meet in CC 16A-B, Leaders Vic 
Hess and Joyce Smith.  
  

Preschool – Grade 5 will resume Sunday, Aug. 25 and meet in Rm 11 under 
the leadership of Kiley Fleming and Karen Mossing for Bible Stories and activities to 

reinforce the Bible Story of the day. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Next Sermon – Aug 11, 2024  
 

“Prayers of the People”                                             Rev. Jeff Bandy 
Scripture Lesson                                        Psalm 34:1-8, 17-19 CEB) 
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August 04, 2024 Announcements 
 

--------------------- 

SHOES 4 THE SHOELESS: The children were sized yesterday and will return on 
Saturday, Aug. 17, 9:30-10:30am to pick up their new shoes. This gives our 
congregation a chance to get involved by purchasing the shoes. We will have a 
“shoe tree” in the narthex TODAY, Sunday, Aug. 4 and any shoes purchased can 
be brought to church on Sunday, Aug. 11. If you would like to volunteer or have 
any questions please call Sandy Pramer at (937) 307-3619. 

--------------------- 
YOU’RE INVITED TO A SHOPPING PARTY AT SHOE 
CARNIVAL!: We will have our very own Special 20% Off Sale 
Saturday, Aug. 3 – Saturday, Aug. 10 at the Beavercreek 
Shoe Carnival for all Faith Community Members and Family. Just 
say you are with Faith Community at checkout. This special 
event ties in perfectly with our Shoes 4 the Shoeless event and 
is for shoes of all sizes. (This also coincides with Ohio’s Tax Free 
Holiday, Tuesday, Jul. 30 - Thursday, Aug. 8!) 

--------------------- 
BREAK OUT!: Sometimes it‘s comfortable to buy the same brand of breakfast cereal 
every week, drink from a favorite coffee mug every day, snuggle into that old sweater 
that’s a little too small. But sometimes it’s good to stretch into something new. Stephen 
Ministry may be where God is calling you to S-T-R-E-T-C-H. A new training class is 
starting soon. Come to” A Taste of Stephen Ministry” after the 10:30 service TODAY, 
Aug. 4 in FH 15A. There will be a short DVD, and overview about Stephen Ministry, and 
time to ask questions. This is a great opportunity to learn more about Stephen Ministry 
as you prayerfully decide whether this is the right ministry for you. If you are unable to 
attend today's "A Taste of Stephen Ministry," there will be another opportunity on 
Thursday, Aug. 8 at 7:00pm in the Parlor.  

--------------------- 
IT’S KIT TIME: Festival of Sharing time is here. There are directions for School Kits and 
Hygiene Kits in the Narthex. FCUM will supply the school bags. We will be collecting filled 
kits now through Sunday, Sep. 22. If you have any questions, please contact Scott or 
Carol Jenkins (937) 372-1372.   

--------------------- 
VACATION: Our Office Administrator, Deb Klaty, will be on vacation Aug 5-16. 
Please be patient with our office volunteers in her absence. We have printed the 
bulletins ahead of time, so please give Pastor Jeff any announcements that come up 
in her absence.  

--------------------- 
BRING YOUR COINS NEXT WEEK: Coins for missions Sunday is Sunday, Aug. 
11. Coins will go to the following Ministries supported by the FCUMC mission and 
outreach team: Bridges of Hope, Fish Pantry and Family Promise. 

--------------------- 
WELCOME BACK TO MARY & MARTHA GATHERING ON MONDAY, AUG. 12 
FROM 6-8 PM: We have kept busy scheduling fun and fulfilling programs for the rest of 
the year and also hosting events to get our information out; Xenia Days over the 4th and 
VBS-serving coffee and pastries to volunteers and parents! We will continue with the 
same schedule so bring a dish to pass and be prepared to be WOW'd with our August 
program!  If you have any questions, please call Laurie Krakowiak at (937) 694-8114 or 
Barbara Mills at (937) 414-4108. 

--------------------- 

 
 

August 04, 2024 Announcements 
continued … 

--------------------- 
XENIA CITYWIDE WORSHIP IN SHAWNEE PARK: On Sunday, Aug. 18 at 
10:30am in the Pavilion, FCUM will worship together in the park. There will be chairs 
set up in the pavilion or you may bring your own chair or blanket to set up on the lawn.  

--------------------- 
WOMEN’S GROUPS: WOMEN UNITED CIRCLE will meet Monday, Aug. 19 at 
1:30pm in the Parlor. DORCAS CIRCLE will meet on Tuesday, Aug. 20 at 
1:00pm in FH 15A.   

--------------------- 
MEN OF FAITH: The Men of Faith will meet on Monday, Aug. 19 at 6:00pm in CC 
16A-B. All men are invited to join us. Pizza will be served. We will have social time 
during the meal followed by a devotional from “God Calls You to More.” We will then 
discuss our annual garden and garage sale projects as well as review the multiple 
charities we support financially. You can find more information in our Men of Faith 
pamphlet in the Narthex. 

--------------------- 
BLOOD DRIVE: We will have a blood drive in the Community Center on Monday, 
Aug. 26, 2:00pm to 6:00pm. You can make a reservation for your preferred 
appointment time to donate by going to www.donortime.com or (937) 461-3220. 
Remember that your donation can save as many as THREE lives!  

--------------------- 
MEN OF FAITH COMMUNITY GARAGE SALE: Get ready to shop on Friday, Sep. 6 
from 6:00-8:00pm and Saturday, Sep. 7 from 9:00am-Noon. If you have furniture 
or large items to be picked up early, please call Bob Whipp at (937) 668-3137 or by email 

at Robert.Whipp@yahoo.com.  Items can be dropped off Thursday, Sep. 5 from noon to 
8:00pm and Friday, Sep. 7 from 9:00am-noon. We need Volunteers for pricing and 
stocking tables on Thursday and Friday, contact Bob Whipp if you are available.  

--------------------- 
YOU’RE INVITED TO A BIRTHDAY PARTY!: Please Join Us Saturday, Sep. 7, 
2024 2:00 - 4:00pm in FH 15A-B for the Celebration of JoAnn Sidders’ 100th 
Birthday, hosted by her daughters Keitha, Debbie and Vicki. (Vicki 850-524-0637) 

--------------------- 
WHAT HAPPENS NEXT: A TRAVELER’S GUIDE THROUGH THE END OF THIS 
AGE: The Tuesday Bible Study class is looking forward to studying Max Lucado’s 
newest book publishing in August. Many of us are trying to make sense of what is 
happening in our world today. Are we living in the end times? Lucado believes that 

God wants us to be prepared, not scared; informed, not intimidated. Prepublication 
information indicates that What Happens Next is an “optimistic, accessible, and 
nonsensical guide to what the Bible says about heaven’s timeline.” For further 
information or to pre order, contact Becky Cultice @937-376-5747 or 
culticer@sbcglobal.net. Class meets on Tuesday mornings in the parlor from 
10:00-11:30. All are invited. 

--------------------- 
WELL DESERVED THANK YOU!: A very special THANK YOU to Joyce Smith and 
Betsy Murray!! It is due to the countless hours over several weeks of hard work and 
dedication (and exhaustion) on their part that we had another fun, rewarding, and 
successful VBS week.  

--------------------- 
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August 04, 2024 Announcements 
continued … 
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